[bookmark: _GoBack]Crossett city council met in special session February 13, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. in the conference room of the Crossett Economic Development Foundation.  
Present:		Mayor McCormick
			Council Members:  Marshall, Rodgers, Martin, Rowe and Foster

Also present:		Mr. Claude Spainhour and Mrs. Charlotte Hollimon

Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall, City Attorney Hamilton, Councilman Knight

Mayor McCormick announced the purpose of this meeting is to discuss proposed ways to finance sewer improvements.

Mr. Spainhour informed the council that the committee has met to discuss methods of funding the major sewer project on the east side of town.  The committee has been told by Patricia Hargrove with Southeast Arkansas Economic Development Foundation that there are some grants available to assist in this funding.  Potentially, the city could receive up to $4 million in grant funds.  Applications are scheduled to be sent for these funds.  Mr. Spainhour added that without knowing how much money we can receive from these grants, we really can’t move forward in discussing remaining funding.

Mr. Spainhour said that a bond issue or loan will be the most likely means of financing the remainder of the funding.  If a loan is obtained or bonds are issued the funding agency will set sewer rates.   

Mr. Spainhour asked the council to consider adopting a reimbursement resolution so that sewer department or economic development foundation can be reimbursed for any out of pocket expense once the funds are obtained.

Councilwoman Marshall asked about requirements and liability associated with the grants.  As with all grants, the city will be required to maintain and operate the sewer system for a certain number of years.  

Mr. Spainhour requested that the committee remain in force for the entire project.   

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
			
	          	
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer				Marshall S. McCormick/Mayor


  
